



TOWN OF STANFORD

PLANNING BOARD

MEETING OF 9-24-08

PRESENT:

Robert R. Butts, Chair

John Royall

Arthur Freehill

Conrad Levenson

James Fouts

Thomas Angell

Also Present:  Joyce Hadden, Town Board Liaison and David Clouser, Planning Board Consultant

Meeting called to order by the chair at 7:35 p.m.

MINUTES:  Mr. Angell made the motion to accept the minutes of 8-27-08 as amended.  Seconded by Mr. Levenson.  All in favor:  Unanimous.  Motion carried.

PUBLIC HEARING:

The Hew public hearing that was scheduled last month for this meeting has been withdrawn by the applicant.  Applicant requested, by phone, that the hearing be rescheduled for the October meeting.  Mr. Butts stated that he would like to have Mr. Hew’s narrative before another public hearing is scheduled.  Applicant will be put on the agenda for the October meeting under Business.  He will be asked to submit a narrative and a site plan to be submitted no later than October 15, 2008.

BUSINESS:

WATERLANDS:  Mr. Angell recused himself from this application.  In a letter from Mr. Rodenhausen dated September 2, 2008, it was stated that Mr. Janssen is requesting a further 90 day extension of the time in which a final plat must be submitted for signature.  A letter was received from the Planning Board Attorney stating that if the request is granted, the extension 
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should be to January 12th, 2009 instead of January 15, 2009.  Mr. Fouts made the motion to approve the 90 day extension.  Seconded by Mr. Freehill.  Mr. Butts requested that the motion be amended to state that the extension will expire on January 12, 2009.  Amendment was accepted.  If a further extension is needed, this will need to be requested at the December 17th, 2008 meeting.  All in favor:  Mr. Butts, Mr. Royall, Mr. Freehill, Mr. Levenson and Mr. Fouts.  Abstain:  Mr. Angell.  Motion carried.

STANFORD FREE LIBRARY:  Mr. Butts recused himself from this application and Mr. Royall assumed the position of Acting Chair.  Discussion took place regarding this application being a minor subdivision or a major subdivision.  Mr. Angell stated that rather than granting waivers it would be cleaner to have the Town Board pass a law.  It was decided to have a meeting with Mr. Butts, Mr. Royall, Joyce Hadden, John Furst and Mr. Bogle to discuss this application.  Discussion took place regarding the applicant paying for legal research fees for the Town.  Put on agenda for October 29, 2008.  

RPG DEVELOPMENT:

Offer of cession was discussed at length again.  Mr. LaFalce asked if the process could move forward without a decision of cession being made.  Mr. Angell made the motion that the Planning Board request its attorney to provide the Board with a legal opinion as to whether or not the Board has a legal right to require RPG to offer a cession roadway in their currently proposed project.  Mr. Levenson asked whether or not we have the power to require that the roadway comply with all the requirements.  Mr. Angell withdrew the motion.  Suggestion was made that at the meeting with the library, this issue would be discussed.  Mr. Butts stated that Mr. Clouser is still waiting for materials from RPG.  The ball is in RPG’s court for submitting materials to Mr. Clouser.

MILLBROOK MASTER PLAN:  Applicant was not present.  Mr. Butts instructed Ms. Dalton to send a letter to Mr. Schnoor asking him to come to 

TOWN OF STANFORD

PLANNING BOARD MEETING OF 9-24-08

Page 3

the meeting of 10-29-08 with a status report.  Mr. Butts read to the Board a letter received from Cooper Erving & Savage LLP regarding the proposed cell tower.  

ROSELAND:  Applicant not present.  Mr. Butts reported that Mr. Tetor has not received any information that he has requested.  Discussion with Mr. Furst has taken place whether SEQRA review can proceed without including the 500 acres.  Mr. Butts stated that there should be house sites on the proposed new lots.  Mr. Angell stated that putting a house site on the lot does not cure the question of segmentation.  Mr. Butts stated that nothing has been proposed yet in regard to the development of the 500 acres.  Still very speculative.  Board members reviewed  letters from Cuddy & Feder and from the Stanford Coalition.  As there may be a conflict of interest involving Cuddy & Feder and Planning, Mr. Butts will research having another attorney represent the Planning Board for this application.  Mr. Angell made a motion to hire new counsel in respect to any matters involving the Roseland Ranch application and that Mr. Butts be designated as the individual to determine who that counsel is.  Seconded by Mr. Levenson.  All in favor:  Unanimous.  Motion carried.       New counsel will be engaged and they will provide opinion on segmentation.

FICHERA MINOR SUBDIVISION:  Mr. Butts asked Mr. Hall if he spoke with Mr. Wilkins of Roseland.  Mr. Hall stated he tries not to talk to them.  Discussion took place regarding a 10 foot strip of land which was shown on the prior map, linking the Roseland Resort with the ski slope area.  Mr. Butts stated that this strip should be removed.  Discussion took place regarding whether the ski slope could become a buildable lot.  Mr. Angell stated he was uncomfortable in dealing with this application as it is related to the Roseland application. The Board felt that this was related to the Roseland application and that the two applications should  be coordinated. If Roseland application is withdrawn, then this application can proceed.    

WORKSHOP MINUTES OF 8-13-08 WERE REVIEWED BY BOARD MEMBERS.  Mr. Fouts made the motion to approve the minutes as amended.  Seconded by Mr. Royall.  All in favor:  Unanimous.  Motion carried.
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Motion made by Mr. Fouts to approve the Planning Board Meeting Schedule for 2009.  Seconded by Mr. Levenson.  All in favor:  Unanimous.  

There being no further business, Mr. Angell made the motion to adjourn at 10:30 p.m.  Seconded by Mr. Levenson.  All in favor:  Unanimous.

Respectfully Submitted by:_______________________________________






Mary Dalton, Secretary

Approved by:__________________________________________________




Robert R. Butts, Chair
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